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Group Reps Meeting
11th January 2018
Zuzana Bencokova – Facilities		Lee Yates - Facilities
Jila Ajeian – Gloyn 			James Brown – CV Med	
Hayley Davis – Leedham		Daniel Biggs – TG Core
Tanya Cheetham – Cornall		Mike Challen – H&S
Patricia Ciccone – Todd			Cathy Oliveira – Chapman
Giuseppe Scozzafava – J. Knight  	Bobby Bojovic – Genomics
Ruth Porter – IT				Kathryn Auckland – Hill	
Rachael Thomas – Lewis			Anna Jeffreys – Kwiatkowski
Margaret Jones - Strubi



1. ORC Campus Updates
Car Park 
Temporary ORC Car Park closed 14 February 2018 the carpark opposite the Green building will be closed. Weather permitting, Tower Crane 1 is being removed by a mobile crane. There will be high demand on the gravel car park, if you can take public transport that day it might be best.
Excavation works commencing 15 January 2018 to build the chemical Waste Facility at the back of the OPIC. This will impact parking in that area and extra care taken entering and leaving the carpark will be needed.

2. WHG reactive and proactive works
Restaurant refurbishment – The flooring and the refurb should be completed this weekend. Compass should be in on Sunday and will be open for business on Monday. The old furniture will be put back in place for two to three weeks until the new furniture arrives. The old furniture will then go on Warp it or if people can use it their offices they are more than welcome to take some.
Lab 1 and Lab 4 – there will be a lot of activity in lab 1 over the coming months. Gavin Screaton group will be moving in March/ April time so preparations will be being made.
	There will also be equipment moving to lab 1 from lab 4 for demolition work and lab bench reinstallation. This will be going on until mid-March.
	00/069 there will be flooring works done this Monday and Tuesday, benching will be reinstalled once the flooring has been completed.
OPIC works – These are ongoing works to house an electron microscope. The engineers have a compound in the gravel carpark which will be there for a further month.
Level III works – the new procedure room should be completed by the end of January.


3. Stores/Goods-In
Mike and Zuzana are reviewing the provision of gloves in WHG stores. 
· Are you using the most appropriate gloves?
· What hazardous chemicals do you use? 
· Do you know the breakthrough time on your usual gloves?
· Please go along to discuss your requirements with the experts (exhibitions to be advertised soon)

4. Glass wash 
The change to autoclaved and non-autoclaved glassware will come into effect on the 1stFebruary 2018. Leaflets and emails will be sent out accordingly prior to this change. The non-autoclaved glassware will just be machine washed and autoclaved glassware obviously will be autoclaved.

5.  Reception and Helpdesk 
Turnstile doors and access control - Thank you for your patience regarding the door issues we have been having, we now believe it was a network issue and has been resolved. The CCMP turnstile door is being rewired so hopefully will resolve problems. 
Please report any access control issues to the Helpdesk.

Leavers - Please let Reception and HR know when people (especially visitors) leave your groups so we can update the relevant records and access cards.
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6. Cleaning and Catering
Carpet Cleaning – there will be extra carpet cleaning at the end of January for closed offices, emails will be sent.

7. Laboratory topics 
Pipette Clinic – Lee requires an estimate of pipettes that require calibration ASAP so we can get the pipette clinic going in March. We are hopefully going to go with European Instruments, they are £1 more expensive on single pipettes but are cheaper with the multichannel ones. We are hoping to do a clinic mid-March and will be based in lab one.

8. Waste, Recycling and Sustainability
Waste Recycling – new yellow wheelie bins are now in the waste cupboards. Please do not place sharps bins and yellow biohazard bags inside them. They should just be used for autoclave waste. There will be confusion so any issues/ thoughts please let Mike and Zuzana know. The bins will be labelled. It was raised that there may be space issues especially for cardboard and polystyrene.

Green Impact Looking for more volunteers and ideas. We have improved recycling from 21% to 25%. 

9. Health and Safety 
Inspection results – Please have a look at the H&S inspection reports which are now on the web. We are still awaiting reports from OPIC and Lab 4. Please action the observations for you areas.

Training – the safety office now has a new schedule/ timetable for training course online. Please have a look. You will be able to book on to courses from the 15th Jan.

DSE assessors – We had two volunteers but more are required, especially for larger groups such as the Todd Group.

Gloves – On the Thursday 18th VWR will be holding an exhibition on gloves. Please go along and try/question the reps and give some feedback to Mike. Also could you let Mike known what Chemical compliance some of you gloves require such as tolerance to Phenol.

Safety glasses – there will be more info coming out soon regarding prescription safety glasses which glasses wearer will need to work in the labs. People go to Gardiners at the moment but because of the high demand over the University VWR and Fisher will be providing eyewear. VWR will have a rep and samples to test on the Thursday exhibition so please go along and try some out. Fisher will come on another date. The POs will go through Mike as these companies can provide the glasses but not do eye tests.

Incident – There was an incident pre-Christmas when an aerosol canister was placed into the autoclave waste. This then blew up inside the autoclave and damaged the stainless steel autoclave box in which it was housed. Please ensure that all staff understand the waste routes for all types of waste. There are posters on the waste cupboards, if in doubt please see Mike or Zuzana and they can guide people in the right direction.

10. Public Engagement
N/A

11. Any Other Business
Lab coats – the supplier will be changed in March. Would it be possible to get samples for sizes prior to the change?

Canteen Card Payment – Do we know if there is a minimum amount we can place on a card? Previously in was more than the price of a meal so had to buy extra? The other building you can buy just a coffee on a card so it should be the same system here.

Tea Towels- The new lab coat company also can provide tea towel for the kitchenettes. This may need to be looked into further, many people think it is a good idea as it would reduce the use of paper towels but there are concerns regarding hygiene and the frequency they will be changed.
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